PENSKE

January 11, 2018

Ms. Karel Detterman

Hazardous Materials

Specialist

Alameda County Environmental Health
Services 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502

Re: 3" Party Review Response to Report Revision Based on Technical Review of
Scoping Ecological Risk Assessment for the Penske Site at 725 Julie Ann Way
Oakland, California, Alameda County Site ID RO#354

Dear Ms. Detterman:

Enclosed with this cover letter isthe Response to Report Revisions Based on Technical
Review of Scoping Ecological Risk Assessment for the Penske Site at 725 Julie Ann Way
Oakland, California (Stantec 2016), Alameda County Site ID R00000354, prepared by
AECOM.

As an authorized representative of Penske Truck Leasing Co, LP, | offer the following
statement:

| have read and acknowledge the content, recommendations and/or conclusions
contained in the attached document or report submitted on my behalf to ACDEH’s FTP
server and the SWRCB’s GeoTracker website.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 610-775-6123.

Best Regards,

Chris Hawk

Environmental Engineer, Environmental Services
Penske Truck Leasing
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VIA EMAIL TO christopher.hawk@penske.com

aecom.com

Christopher Hawk
Environmental Engineer
Penske Truck Leasing Co., L.P.
PO Box 7635

Reading, PA 19603

January 11, 2018

Subject: Response to Report Revisions Based on Technical Review of Scoping Ecological Risk
Assessment for the Penske Site at 725 Julie Ann Way Oakland, California (Stantec 2016), Alameda
County Site ID R00000354

Dear Mr. Hawk,

AECOM Technical Services Inc. (AECOM) has reviewed Stantec’s responses to our comments and the
Revised Scoping Ecological Risk Assessment for the Penske Site at 725 Julie Ann Way Oakland,
California dated August 8, 2017. AECOM appreciates Stantec’'s comprehensive responses and report
revisions to address our comments. The majority of these comments were addressed in a satisfactory
manner, and there are no key comments that remain unresolved. AECOM agrees with the conclusion of
minimal risk to aquatic life from chemicals in site groundwater on the basis of the revised text. Based on
our review of the revised ERA, AECOM agrees with the overall findings that there are likely no potentially
complete and significant pathways in the aquatic habitats of the site, and no further action is warranted to
address ecological receptors.

Thank you for the opportunity to review this revised report. If you have any questions regarding our
comments, please contact Usha Vedagiri at (510) 874-3123 or Heather Loso at (727) 258-7540.

Yours sincerely,

AECOM Technical Services, Inc.
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Usha Vedagiri, Ph.D. Heather Loso

Group Manager and Principal Risk Assessor Principal Ecological Risk Assessor
Environmental Design and Consulting Environmental Design and Consulting
Usha.Vedagiri@aecom.com Heather.Loso@aecom.com

aecom.com

Subject: Response to Report Revisions Based on Technical Review of Scoping Ecological Risk

Assessment for the Penske Site at 725 Julie Ann Way Oakland, California (Stantec 2016), Alameda

County Site ID R00000354 /
1/1



